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  BORONIA PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL

PROCEDURES FOR THE ANNUAL ELECTION OF SCHOOL HOUSE CAPTAINS AND VICE CAPTAINS 
The positions

· All positions will be declared open four weeks before the end of Term 4.
· The procedures for selection are to be known to students and the school community. Procedures are published on the school website.  Year 5 will also receive the procedures during a meeting with classroom teachers, Stage 3 Assistant Principal, Deputy Principal and Principal.
· The positions consist of two House Captains (one girl, one boy) and two Vice Captains (one girl and one boy).  In the event that there are not enough Year 5 students to fulfil the role of House Captain for the following year, a Year 4 student may nominate themselves.
· If there are no candidates from one gender to fulfil the role, another Year 5 student of the same gender may apply ie there could be two boy House Captains.
Screening of Year 5 students

· The School Executive (Principal, Deputy Principal and Assistant Principals) and Year 5 teachers will decide which students are eligible and meet the criteria for acceptance before students make their nominations.

· All decisions of the School Executive and Year 5 teachers are final and are not subject to review.

· Any child deemed to be ineligible will be informed by the Principal.

Criteria for selection as a nominee

Those students seeking nomination must generally demonstrate:
1. A good record of adhering to the school rules.
2. Responsibility and reliability. 

3. Respect for teachers and peers.
The student must not have been suspended from school in the previous 24 months.

Nominations for the positions

· All Year 5 students not identified as ineligible may nominate themselves for election to these positions. 

· Once the student completes the nomination form it must be endorsed by a parent or caregiver.

· Nomination forms must be returned to the Sports Coordinator/ Deputy Principal by the due date provided to students at the time the note is distributed (usually four days later, i.e. nomination form given out Monday, due back Thursday of same week). 
Campaigning

· All nominees on the ballot paper are candidates.

· Candidates will personally address an audience made up of Year 3- 5 students, in a House Meeting.  No parents or family members may attend. 
· If a nominee is absent on the day of the speeches through ill health or being on vacation, their name will be read out to the audience as per the draw but no presentation will be made by another on their behalf.

· All candidates must deliver a speech of no longer than one minute.
· The prepared speech may be read, prompted by palm cards or delivered by rote.
· Candidates must wear full school uniform.

· A peer, visual aid, puppet, recorded music, performance or digital presentation will not be allowed during the delivery of the candidate’s speech.
Voting
· Immediately following all the speeches, the elections will take place by secret ballot with votes to be cast by Year 3 – Year 5 students at the House meeting.

· Each person entitled to vote may vote for two girls and two boys.
Vote counting

· Teachers at the House Meeting are responsible for distributing and collecting all ballot papers for their House and for counting the votes.  

· Final results are placed in a sealed envelope and returned to the Sports Coordinator/ Deputy Principal who shall be responsible for checking the tallies and determining the outcome of the election.

· The girl and the boy with the highest number of votes will be the new House Captains.

· The girl and the boy thereafter in the vote count will be House Vice-Captain. 
· In the event of a draw, the Sports Coordinator and Deputy Principal will determine the successful candidate, referring to their initial Nomination form for evidence. 
Notification of the results

· On the day prior to Sports Presentation Assembly, the Sports Coordinator and Deputy Principal will hold a meeting of all the candidates and announce the successful candidates.

· Unsuccessful candidates will be thanked for their willingness to take office and they will be counselled if necessary. 

· The incoming leaders will be congratulated and presented with their badges of office as part of the proceedings at the Sports Presentation Assembly.

· The badges of office will then remain the responsibility of the recipients from this time.

Investiture

· The parents and caregivers of these students will be sent a written invitation to attend the Sports Presentation Assembly.

Records

· In the event of either the House Captain or Vice-Captain leaving the school or for some other reason becoming unable to continue their duties during the term of office, then the vacant position is to be offered to the candidate with the next highest number of votes according to the records kept by the Sports Coordinator and Deputy Principal. 

Time line – Term 4 
Week 6
Monday- Process of Election of House Captains and Vice-Captains explained to Year 5 students.

Week 7
House Captain and Vice-Captain Nomination forms handed out on Monday to eligible students and returned by Thursday. (Students nominating for School Leader may also nominate themselves for role of House Captain and Vice-Captain) 
Week 8
House meetings held at various sites TBC. Nominees to present one minute speech. Voting takes place at this meeting.  House patrons (teachers) to count votes. NO RESULTS ANNOUNCED HERE.

Week 9
Monday- Gather nominees to announce House Captains/ Vice Captains for following year (to avoid disappointed students at Presentation Day Assembly)

Week 9

House Captains and Vice-Captains are announced at the Sports Presentation Assembly.
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